Cobalt ignition switch

On February 6, , General Motors GM recalled about , of its small cars due to faulty ignition
switches, which could shut off the engine while the vehicle was in motion and thereby prevent
the airbags from inflating. The first recall was announced on February 7, , and involved about ,
Chevrolet Cobalts and Pontiac G5s. Of these, over 1. The total number of cars recalled during as
of 1 April was 6. On June 16, , GM announced they were recalling 3. They also announced that
they intended to replace the cars' keys, because if they did not, the ignition switches could
rotate, causing the car's engines to shut off, disabling power steering. On June 30, , GM
announced they were going to recall 8. This announcement brought the total number of recalled
cars in North America to about 29 million. Yet, it was discovered that during extreme moments
of vibrations, or even with the presence of heavy objects on a keychain, the switch would
change modes from Run to Accessory without the intent of the driver. The ignition switch was
designed to remove power from the vehicle's airbags when in the Off or Accessory mode. The
faulty ignition switches have been linked to deaths by GM. It did not include, for example, an
incident where after a car's ignition switch failed, the car "spun out, hydroplaned, hit an
oncoming vehicle and rolled off the road, dropping 15 feet into a creek". General Motors
disputed its conclusion, and stood by their original figure of 13 deaths after the report was
released as of June 3, The defect was not disclosed by GM nor was it discovered by
government regulators or transportation safety agencies. Instead, public knowledge came about
because Lance Cooper, a Marietta, Georgia attorney who sued GM on behalf of the family of a
woman who had died in a crash, obtained thousands of pages of documents from GM and took
the depositions of several GM engineers. According to Sean Kane, the president of a vehicle
safety research firm, Cooper "single-handedly set the stage for this recall. The families of the 13
people who died in car crashes involving the recalled vehicles gathered outside the US Capitol
prior to Mary Barra 's testimony on April 1. They were joined by four Democratic politicians in
support of tougher rules regarding the disclosure of automobile defects. One mother, Laura
Christian, created a Facebook page to bring together the family, friends and those who support
them. Mary Barra 's testimony also stated that she does not know why it took nearly a decade to
try to initiate a recall, but that she has accelerated efforts to fix the switches, [29] and that she
offers "my sincere apologies to everyone who has been affected by this recall, especially to the
families and friends of those who lost their lives or were injured. I am deeply sorry. Barra made
a number of statements during her testimony which received much media attention. She
testified that General Motors would employ Kenneth Feinberg as a consultant to help them
decide how to compensate families of those injured by the recalled cars. This decision was
praised by Paul M. Barrett, who wrote in Businessweek that " Valukas to help find out why GM
took so long to initiate a recall of the defective cars, [34] and that a full account of why this did
not happen sooner would have to wait until the results of Valukas's investigation were
announced. Another of her widely reported remarks was that she found GM's concern about the
cost of replacing the faulty switches "disturbing" this was in response to Congresswoman
Diana DeGette telling the subcommittee that it would have only cost 57 cents to fix each faulty
ignition switch. During the hearings, Barbara Boxer asked Barra why, during the 33 years she
worked at GM prior to becoming the CEO in , she never heard anything about the faulty ignition
switches. After Barra failed to give a substantive answer, Boxer exclaimed to her that "You don't
know anything about anything," and that "If this is the new GM leadership, it's pretty lacking.
Also in April , federal safety regulators testified before Congress that they had expected the
airbags in the defective cars to be able to deploy for 60 seconds after the engine stalled, but
General Motors later told the Associated Press that they actually can only do so for
milliseconds. In the Wall Street Journal, Holman Jenkins praised the fact that Barra did not
argue that the failure to recall the defective vehicles was due to " A large number of lawsuits
have been filed in response to the recall, by those claiming to have been injured due to the
recalled vehicles' faulty switches. These lawsuits include at least two class action ones, one
filed by a man from Myerstown, Pennsylvania on April 2 and another filed in federal court in
California. The lawsuit alleges that GM knew about the faulty switches since but did not recall
any of its cars until The case was selected as the third in a series of bellwether trials related to
the company's extensive recall of defective ignition switches. Yingling's widow, Nadia, and lead
attorney Victor Pribanic found acceptable. It also falsely represented to consumers that vehicles
containing the defect posed no safety concern. General Motors corporate culture of secrecy
encouraged a lack of communication that contributed to the company's unethical actions as
they attempted cover up the defective ignition switch scandal. The faulty ignition switch that
was part of numerous GM car designs caused the vehicle's mode to change abruptly, shutting
off the engine, and preventing the airbags from being released. Numerous consumers were
injured and others died when their vehicles were involved in accidents during the last decade.
By concealing such pertinent information they violated clearly defined ethical obligations under

state rules and federal law such as the Sarbanes â€” Oxley Act SOX. They had received reports
about these faulty ignition switches and discussed possible solutions as early as However, they
decided not to fix this issue because it was costly and time consuming. In addition, they
expected sales to decline since customers would associate the company with the scandal.
General Motors has stated that the recalled cars are safe to drive unless the driver has
additional items attached to the key ring. However, some consumer advocacy groups have
urged GM to declare the cars unsafe for driving no matter what, saying they still pose a danger.
GM said the parts needed to repair the faulty ignition switches were expected to become
available on April 7, However, that same day, CNN Money contacted six dealerships, none of
whom had received these parts. A spokesman for GM, Alan Adler, said that he didn't know how
many replacement parts had been shipped to dealerships, or when the majority of parts would
be available. On April 14, , GM announced that two of its executives Selim Bingol, senior vice
president for global communications and public policy, and Melissa Howell, senior vice
president for global human resources, were departing the company. GM did not say whether
Bingol and Howell had resigned or were fired. On June 5, , Valukas' report on the recall was
made public. In it, he asserted that the company's failure to fix the defective switches sooner
was not due to a cover-up on the company's part, [67] but rather due to "their failure to
understand, quite simply, how the car was built. On June 30, , Kenneth Feinberg unveiled a plan
to compensate victims of recalled GM cars, including an agreement to pay "whatever it costs"
to do so. At a press conference held by the National Press Club , Feinberg added that the
compensation fund will accept applications from August 1, until the end of the year, and that he
has the last word as to how much the victims' families should be compensated. From Wikipedia,
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most recently reported issues are listed below. Please also check out the statistics and
reliability analysis of the Chevrolet Cobalt based on all problems reported for the Cobalt. While
driving through an intersection car shut off. This loss of power while driving has happened
several times over the last few months. I called chevy dealership today and was notified ignition
switch was already repaired previously and that I may be charged a diagnostic fee if I bring the
car in for repair. Tl-the contact owns a Chevrolet colbalt. The contact stated that their ignition is
loose and the vehicle can roll away if they take the key out. The check engine light and brake
lights did illuminate. The vehicle was taken to local mechanic. The vehicle was diagnosed and
the computer read that the engine over heated. However, another mechanic did find that the
ignition switch was damaged. Tomorrow, the contact will go to ricky hendricks city Chevrolet e
independence blvd, charlotte, nc The manufacturer was made aware of the issue and provided
no assistance. Jw the failure mileage was , This failure is in relation to the same recall it is
under. Nhtsa campaign number: 14v electrical system. The contact owns a Chevrolet Cobalt.
While driving approximately 40 mph, the steering wheel seized and the key fob failed to release
from the ignition switch. The failure recurred numerous times. The vehicle was not diagnosed or
repaired. The manufacturer was not notified of the failure. The approximate failure mileage was
29, The contact stated that the vehicle stalled as the engine warning light illuminated. The
vehicle was taken to an independent mechanic where it was diagnosed that the ignition switch

that was replaced under NHTSA campaign number: 14e electrical system failed and would need
replacing a second time. The failure mileage was 77, The VIN was not available. Engine shut
down while driving. Twice while stopped and 4 times while city driving in the process of making
a turn. Car shuts down with key in the on position. I have to put the car in park, turn the key into
the off position. I can then turn the key and the car turns back on. I was almost rear- ended. This
is the same thing that happened when my car was part of the safety recall I called general
motors at 1 I told the guy that the same thing was happening that happened when they had the
recall for the ignition switch. He told me they were having other customer complaints about the
same thing happening. I asked him how come they weren't having a recall on the recall? I was
told that nothing would be covered and I would have to take it to the local chevy dealer which is
30 miles away. My odometer didn't work either. This also made my transmission jerk and slip. It
was so bad that when it was switching gears, it was making my entire car shake. I was afraid for
my life. I nearly crashed into a semi-truck because my brakes and power steering didn't work.
Also, I couldn't go below 65mph on the highway because the transmission was slipping. I made
it home but I was still shocked and scared. The next day I took it to the dealership to get it
looked at. I thought it was the recall problem with the ignition but they couldn't find what the
main cause was. They said it wasn't ignition but some sort of computer glitch. All they did was
reset the computer and recommended me to buy anew car battery. I got the new battery and
every was fine. It happened while my car was parked and again the dashboard lit up. Everything
went off again, I lost my power steering, traction control, brakes, abs, engine lock, door locks
were clicking on and off. It took me 6 times restarting the car for the dashboard to be cleared,
and then 5 minutes again, the car chimed, and I lost my power steering, traction control, abs
and the odometer didn't work again. I nearly crashed again too. I took it again to the the
dealership. They did say my car isn't safe to drive on the road. They asked me to leave it for a
couple of days to see if they can find the problem. I was driving down the road when my locks
started popping in and out, my car started stalling out and losing power, and the power steering
was going on and off. I took it in to the chevy dealership and they said it was the ignition switch.
I just received my car back after it was fixed and the same problems are occurring still. I was
going 60 mph when my car completely lost power. I have taken my car in other times for this
problem with still no resolution. Consumer writes in regards to ignition switch recall. The
consumer was informed the parts were not available. My chevy dealer still does not have the
needed equiptment to fix this recalled item ignition switch I am seriously concerened by this
because I have had 2 other replacements. Can you look into why this is taking so long when
safety is at stake. My car is subject to the ignition switch recall. I do not feel safe driving the car
until the ignition switch has been replaced. According to reports on abc news and article in the
richmond, va times dispatch I can get a loaner car while awaiting the arrival of the new switch.
The dealer dominion Chevrolet, richmond, va doesn't know anything about providing a loaner
car. Called the gm hotline and they don't know about providing a loaner car either. While
traveling at 35mph on a city street, I hit a pothole and the car shut off and the key fell out. I lost
all control of the vehicle and hit a light post causing minor damage to the car. This also
happened when the car had 18, miles while traveling at 75 mph on the freeway. The ignition shut
off and I was able to reinsert the key and regain control of the car. I was told by the dealer that
this was not covered by the warranty and they accused me of abuse. I have only had the key
inserted into the ignition switch since the 1st incident but this did not prevent the engine from
shutting off. When I attempt to start the car, nothing happens. This happens randomly.
Sometimes after a few minutes it will start, sometimes it takes a few days. There are also times
where if I go over a bump the car will just die and I will have to restart it. In traffic, this is
dangerous. I have been told by a mechanic that this is an ignition switch problem. There is
currently a recall for this on my model car, but I am told that my VIN isn't covered by the recall.
The contact stated that while driving approximately 55 mph, the vehicle suddenly stalled. The
engine was restarted and the vehicle operated normally. The contact also indicated that the
power steering malfunctioned and made the steering wheel very difficult to turn. In addition, the
key became stuck in the ignition switch and was unable to be removed. The manufacturer was
not notified. The failure mileage was , Consumer writes in regards to ignition switch and stalling
problems. The consumer stated the vehicle began stalling out and running on reduced power in
November The consumer attempted to fix the problem himself, but to no avail. He then took the
vehicle to two different mechanics who were unsuccessful at resolving the issue. He then went
to the dealer, where he was informed multiple codes were displaying, and they spent quite some
time, in fixing the issue. Everything seemed ok for a while, and then the problem returned. The
dealer then replaced the ignition switch and lock cylinder. The consumer did not believe, the
ignition switch and lock cylinder were the main problem which caused his vehicle to stall. The
stalling continued to be an ongoing issue. The contact stated while driving approximately 55

mph, the vehicle stalled as the power steering warning light illuminated. The vehicle was taken
to the dealer where it was diagnosed that the ignition switch needed to be replaced. The
manufacturer was notified of the failure. The vehicle was repaired but the failure recurred. The
approximate failure mileage was 31, and the current mileage was 71, This submission is an
addendum to the report that I submitted on Aug 15, ; reference number with the attachments
that include the police report, may statement and photos. I submitted my report two days after
the accident. Now, after reading the news articles and the gm statements regarding the faulty
ignition switch, it is apparent that what I thought was a steering malfunction per the recalls I
received and the statements made to me by gm representatives was clearly the ignition switch.
While driving down the freeway at 60 mph my dash lights turned on, I immediately lost steering
control I could not turn my steering wheel and swerved had to the left crashing into the guard
rail. The accident report shows my skid marks across three traffic lanes that clearly indicate that
my abs system also was not working. My airbags did not deploy even though my front end was
crushed and the car totaled. Nothing on my car worked because the ignition switch had turned
off. My original report should indicate that my car suffered an ignition switch malfunction that
caused the accident. I was belted in so after being released from the hospital emergency room I
was taken by ambulance from the crash site I was diagnosed with a cervical sprain, multiple
cuts and bruises, sprained ankle and knee. My head impacted the windshield even though I had
my seat belt on. The 05 Cobalt, regularly serviced by the dealer where it was bought crashed
after going out of control when the ignition switched off on the interstate at 60 mph. The
steering locked, the abs did not function, when it crashed into the guard rail the air bags did not
deploy. The only warning was the dash warning lights all lighting up and the alarm sounds. The
one second or so did not allow any chance to the driver to react before the crash. After the
accident, when the dealer was contacted, we were advised to contact the gm person. The gm
person was friendly and nice, but very firm in stating that we needed to have proof that the car
failed, rather the driver at the wheel. Gm told us that it was our problem to pay the bill to allow
their investigator to look at the car. We did not have the money. After reading numerous
comments on the NHTSA site and blogs, people never heard a word from gm after they retrieved
the computer. The salient point is that many of the over a thousand complaints about the Cobalt
and other similar gm cars that identified the power steering as the problem that caused a crash
are wrong. The power steering was not the cause of the crash. The problem was that the
ignition switch turned off. The gm recalls about the power steering problem hide the fact that
the ignition switches were turning off while the car was moving down the road. We know that
the lack of power assist only affect the car at a stop or very slow speeds. Experienced drivers
do not crash their car into guard rails, ditches, trees or other car simply because the power
assist fails. That story is what gm has been selling in the past few years. The contact stated that
while driving approximately 30 mph, the vehicle stalled without warning. The vehicle was
maneuvered to the side of the road. The key failed to turn and could not be removed. The
vehicle was towed to an independent mechanic who diagnosed that the ignition switch needed
to be replaced. The contact received the recall notification related to NHTSA campaign id
number 14v air bags, electrical system but the part was unavailable. The approximate mileage
was 87, Consumer writes in regards to reimbursement for ignition switch recall. The consumer
stated her daughter was driving, when the vehicle suddenly stalled. The contact took the vehicle
to the dealer because he heard a noise coming from the steering column. The dealer stated that
a new steering column was needed. There were no warning lights illuminated on the instrument
panel at the time of the failure. The current and failure mileages were 34, The contact stated that
while driving 30 mph, the engine stalled and the key released from the ignition switch while in
drive mode. The approximate failure mileage was unknown. I have a chevy Cobalt with less that
30k miles I was driving home from work when my car just shut off no hazard lights turn signals
brakes steering no power at all I could have been killed in all traffic because there was no way
of signaling. I am extremely dissatisfied with this car and I do not want it anymore. The engine
turned completely off. There were no prior warning indicators. The mph was unknown. The
dealer replaced the ignition switch, however; the failure continued. The current mileage was 15,
The failure mileage was 15, My chevy Cobalt sedan randomly shuts off while driving. So far it
has happened about 6 times. The first time was a few months ago. I was driving at a speed of
about 30mph making a left turn crossing a very busy lane of oncoming traffic when the car just
shut off. The radio was still on but if I pressed on the gas, nothing. I had to put the car in park,
shut off the ignition and then restart it. It immediately started back up. I called the dealership
right away and was told that because no warning lights came on they wouldn't be able to trace
the problem and hopefully it was a one time thing. Well then about a month later it happened
again. The dealership told me to wait about a week and call back, well within a week it happened
again so I called and told them I was bringing it to them. When I brought the car in they installed

a flight recorder and sent me on my way. About a week later the car shut off again so I pressed
the button on the flight recorder and brought it back to the dealership. The mechanics informed
me that the flight recorder did not work because they forgot to put something else on my car at
the time of the installation in order to make the recorder work and wanted me to bring the car
back to have the recorder re-installed. I refused and told them I would bring the car back but
they needed to keep it until they figured out the problem. On my way back to the dealership the
car shut off again while going 65mph on the highway. The dealership had the car for about a
week and claimed it was fixed for sure. They said they found the problem and replaced the
ignition switch and power train relay. Well I have now had my car back for two weeks and as of
last night it happened again. I called the dealership and told them to have the car towed
because I refuse to drive it. At this point I do not want the car and have no faith in them
repairing it. The car should be recalled before there is a fatality. Also the gear shifter would not
move out of park. The dealer replaced the ignition switch and the steering column in January,
however the problem has reoccurred. My daughter was driving her Cobalt on a us route with a
speed limit of This road is very hilly and curvy. She was going up a hill and was approaching a
curve, so she took her foot of the gas. Suddenly, the car shut down. She lost power, power
steering, everything. She managed to steer the car to the brim of the road. The key was still on.
She turned the key off, then back on. The only thing she noticed different on her gauges, was
the coolant read , it normally runs She had no cell phone service, so she started the car and
drove to her grandmother's. Every time the car shifted gears an automatic , it jerked and
lurched. She was scared to death. I contacted the gm dealer where we purchased it and took it
right over, driving very slow. They were unable to reproduce this, and nothing showed up on the
computer. I contacted gm who feel that if they can't find anything, they can't fix it. I am scared to
drive this car myself, let alone let my daughter drive it. They all did not show any thing on the
computer diagnostics, the cars just shut off on them at various speeds. So far no one appears
to have been injured, but what if you're going 65 mph on an expressway with a semi next to you
and this happens?. The contact stated that while traveling various speeds, the engine light
illuminated and the vehicle stalled. The contact also stated that the key seized in the ignition.
The vehicle was taken to the dealer where it was found that the ignition switch needed to be
replaced. The manufacturer was contacted about the failure. The approximate failure mileage
was 10, The vehicle was taken to the dealer. All they did was remove an extra key ring from the
key chain and advised the owner to watch his knee position while driving. The dealer knows of
the problem but doesn't know what to do to fix it. The driver's side power window stooped
working due to a faulty window motor. The consumer stated that he heard a snapping noise in
steering column and could feel it in the steering wheel. This happened all of the time and would
occur with no warning. The steering column shaft was replaced. The ignition switch was
replaced because of the flashing that held the tumbler and the s had collapsed. The
manufacturer told the dealer not to replace the steering column shaft but the dealer made the
repairs because they had already ordered the part. The wheel cover did not have enough rings
to hold the rims tight and would rattle when going over light bumps, the vehicle pulled to the
right and the passenger side front pillar was loose. The dealership discovered the key ring had
a slightly larger link from the key to the opener gadget. When the mechanics knee hit the bottom
of the opener gadget it caused the ignition switch to shut off. Also below the ignition switch was
a piece of rubber to the column. The piece caused the key ring not to move and the ignition
switch instantly turned off. The consumer stated the ignition switch was poorly installed. Even
with the slightest touch the vehicle will shut off while in motion. Car Problems. Ignition Switch
problem 1. Ignition Switch problem 2. Ignition Switch problem 3. Ignition Switch problem 4.
Ignition Switch problem 5. Ignition Switch problem 6. Ignition Switch problem 7. Ignition Switch
problem 8. Ignition Switch problem 9. Ignition Switch problem Other Electrical System related
problems of the Chevrolet Cobalt. Electrical System problems Electrical System problems.
Ignition problems. Instrument Panel problems. Ignition Module problems. Anti-theft Controller
problems. Wiring problems. Battery problems. Car Will Not Start problems. Battery Dead
problems. Dashboard Failed problems. Horn Assembly problems. General Motors knew in , a
decade before it issued a recall, that its Chevrolet Cobalt had an ignition switch that could
inadvertently shut off the engine while driving, according to depositions in a civil lawsuit
against GM. The stall also would cut off the driver's power steering and brakes, as well as safety
systems such as airbags and anti-lock brakes. At least one GM engineer had the problem while
testing the new car, which went on sale in as a model, say documents obtained by USA TODAY
from the lawsuit over a crash that killed pediatric nurse Brooke Melton. She died in , on her 29th
birthday, in the Cobalt she bought new in GM created a snap-on key cover to try to help with the
ignition issue and advised dealers in a technical service bulletin to install the part if owners
complained. Melton's car never got one, and GM did not recall the cars for a mandatory fix until

last week. GM settled the lawsuit by her estate; the terms are confidential and GM said it would
not comment because a dealer lawsuit continues. Melton had taken her car into the dealer for
ignition switch problems and just picked it up the day before her fatal crash, Lance Cooper,
lawyer for Melton's estate, says. She bought her Cobalt new in August of In the recall
announced last Thursday, GM said it knows of at least six deaths in five Cobalt crashes in
which airbags failed to deploy as a result of switch failure. It said the switch mechanisms did
not meet its specifications and too easily could pop out of the "run" position â€” because of
jarring or a heavy key chain â€” into "accessory" or "off," deactivating the airbags. GM will
replace the switch in , of its Chevrolet Cobalts and mechanically similar Pontiac G5 compact
cars in the U. It said it knows of a total of 22 related crashes, but GM spokesman Alan Adler said
the company had no further details or comment beyond the original recall announcement. Even
though GM acknowledged the problem in the technical service bulletin â€” a type of routine
notice from automakers to dealers about possible problems and fixes â€” the bulletin did not
tell dealers to put the new key cover on the keys of new Cobalts before they were sold. The
bulletin also did not tell dealers to alert buyers of the possibility that the key might move out of
place and the engine might stall. The modification to the key listed in the bulletins was an
"improvement, it was not a fix to the issue," Gary Altman, program engineering manager for
Cobalt during its development, said in a deposition last June. Even so, he said, "I think that the
insert should have been put into the cars, yes. In Melton's crash, she was driving on a rainy
night in Paulding County, Ga. When the ignition failed, she lost control, skidded and was hit on
the passenger side by another car. GM wouldn't say whether Melton is among the six fatalities
cited in the recall. The circumstances of her crash were different from those GM described,
which all were front-impact accidents. Although Cooper said Melton was observing the speed
limit, police said she was "traveling too fast for the roadway conditions. Her parents contacted
Cooper to help. He had a "black box dump" done, and that is when it was discovered that the
ignition key had come out of the "run" position and shut off the engine at the time of the crash.
Cooper argues that is what caused Melton to lose control. The navigation could not be loaded.
Chevrolet Cobalt owners have reported problems related to ignition switch under the electrical
system category. The most recently reported issues are listed below. Also please check out the
statistics and reliability analysis of Chevrolet Cobalt based on all problems reported for the
Cobalt. While driving through an intersection car shut off. This loss of power while driving has
happened several times over the last few months. I called chevy dealership today and was
notified ignition switch was already repaired previously and that I may be charged a diagnostic
fee if I bring the car in for repair. See all problems of the Chevrolet Cobalt. The only known
recall repair and or record of repair is for fuel leakage. All "in motion" related problems.
Problems come out of no where and ongoing. Hello, I have a chevy Cobalt. It was running okay.
I went to the store for some dog food. It was locked or jammed, don't know. Key would not turn
in the ignition switch to turn the car on!!! I went to the internet and found that there was a recall
from general motors on my chevy Cobalt. It describes an ignition switch recall. I called the
chuck nash Chevrolet where I bought the car and they told me that they had repaired the recall.
Apparently they repaired it with a defective ignition-switch or not at all. The recall states that
some vehicles were repaired with defective or used parts. Mary barra, general motors ceo stated
that all affected recall vehicles would be repaired up to customer safety standards. I really need
your help in this matter. This car is my only means of transportation. God bless. After driving
car approximately 4 miles on county roads, at mph. I arrive at my destination, stop, shift into
park, and reach to turn key off. So my car is sitting there running and I am unable to turn off the
engine. After nearly 10 minutes trying to turn the key back to off while jiggling the key and the
steering wheel, and shifting the gear shift down and back to park several times, I am unable to
regain control of the ignition switch and key. I resort to pulling a fuse underhood to kill the
engine. Tl-the contact owns a Chevrolet colbalt. The contact stated that their ignition is loose
and the vehicle can roll away if they take the key out. The check engine light and brake lights
did illuminate. The vehicle was taken to local mechanic. The vehicle was diagnosed and the
computer read that the engine over heated. However, another mechanic did find that the ignition
switch was damaged. Tomorrow, the contact will go to ricky hendricks city Chevrolet e
independence blvd, charlotte, nc The manufacturer was made aware of the issue and provided
no assistance. Jw the failure mileage was , This failure is in relation to the same recall it is
under. Nhtsa campaign number: 14v electrical system. Tl the contact owns a Chevrolet Cobalt.
While parking the vehicle in the driveway, the contact forgot to place the shifter into park and
removed the key from the ignition switch. The contact attempted to restart the vehicle while in
gear, but it failed to start. The contact noticed the vehicle was still in gear and placed the gear
shifter into park. The contact attempted to drive the vehicle, but it failed to start. All the warning
indicators illuminated on the instrument panel. The vehicle was towed to estle Chevrolet located

at n clinton st, defiance, OH , , but was not diagnosed or repaired. The manufacturer was not
notified of the failure. The approximate failure mileage was , The ignition switch won't turn on
and sometimes won't turn off its very loose once you do get it on and now won't turn over at all.
My power steering warning light comes nearly everytime I drive but all my fluids in the car are
full, so it makes driving kinda scary. It just feels unsafe and I wasn't aware of these problems
and situations when I had gotten the Cobalt. Please help. Ignition switch. I had the ignition
switch changed 3 years ago and it is now messed up. My car won't start and I need a new
ignition switch. The contact owns a Chevrolet Cobalt. While driving 25 mph, the anti-lock
indicator illuminated. The contact pulled the vehicle over to the side of the road and restarted
the vehicle; however, it failed to start. The dealer jim taylor Chevrolet located at grimshaw st,
rayville, la ; was contacted and confirmed that the contact had to pay for the repair since the VIN
was not included in a recall. The vehicle was diagnosed that the ignition switch needed to be
replaced. The vehicle was not repaired. The manufacturer was contacted at and stated that the
VIN was not included in a recall. Go to shut the ignition off in the vehicle stays running for 30 to
60 seconds check engine light stays on even with the key off this is after the ignition switch has
been replaced at the dealership. My vehicle has been turning off while I have been driving. This
abrupt "turning off" started occurring even before the ignition switch was changed by gm but
now it is becoming more frequent. Prior to the ignition switch being change, each time the car
would turn off the airbag sensor would flash repeatedly. After the ignition switch was changed I
notified the dealer that the airbag sensor remained lit, and they just told me that it was a faulty
sensor and that it had nothing to do with what was fixed on the ignition. The dealer also told me
that if I chose to have it fixed, it would be an out of pocket expense. I never took the car back to
the dealer to have that repair. This month I was in a car accident on the interstate and the
airbags did not deploy. Although th accident did occur because of the car turning off on me, I
am concerned that the airbags did not deploy that day and that my car continues to turn off on
me. It doesn't matter what speed the vehicle is going either, the vehicle turns itself off. It's has
happened in normal traffic after attempting to cross and intersection, on the highway and even
while making a turn. I really feel this could cause a major car accident if not repaired soon. I
have taken my car to the shop to have it diagnosed but they cannot find what is wrong with the
car. One mechanic said it was an electrical problem. Another mechanic said it could be the
transmission. I keep getting conflicting diagnoses. Had the ignition switch recall "fixed" about 6
months ago, and today I go to start it and exact same thing, key stuck in ignition, now when I
search recall for my car it shows nothing under my VIN, now I'm stuck without my car because
previous dealership didn't fix it correctly and the recall is the obvious reason!. While driving
approximately 40 mph, the steering wheel seized and the key fob failed to release from the
ignition switch. The failure recurred numerous times. The vehicle was not diagnosed or
repaired. The approximate failure mileage was 29, The contact stated that the vehicle stalled as
the engine warning light illuminated. The vehicle was taken to an independent mechanic where
it was diagnosed that the ignition switch that was replaced under NHTSA campaign number:
14e electrical system failed and would need replacing a second time. The failure mileage was
77, The VIN was not available. The ignition switch was repaired under recall. Now the car will
start without key in switch. Will stay running without key in switch. Has stalled out while driving
now it will not stay running and gives ignition switch dtc. Engine shut down while driving. Twice
while stopped and 4 times while city driving in the process of making a turn. Car shuts down
with key in the on position. I have to put the car in park, turn the key into the off position. I can
then turn the key and the car turns back on. I was almost rear- ended. This is the same thing
that happened when my car was part of the safety recall I called general motors at 1 I told the
guy that the same thing was happening that happened when they had the recall for the ignition
switch. He told me they were having other customer complaints about the same thing
happening. I asked him how come they weren't having a recall on the recall? I was told that
nothing would be covered and I would have to take it to the local chevy dealer which is 30 miles
away. After recall on ignition switch my car still stalls and the power locks go up and while
driving and it sometimes will not come out of park. Consumer writes in regards to ignition
switch reimbursement for repairs issue. The consumer was informed he would not be
reimbursed because the recall was not performed by an authorized Chevrolet dealer. Tl- the
contact owns a Chevrolet colbalt. The contact stated that while driving the vehicle the key was
accident ly removed from the ignition switch and the vehicle continued to operate. The contact
also indicated that on several occasions while driving the vehicle had suddenly shut off and the
front drivers side seat belt was faulty. The vehicle was taken to the dealer who indicated that the
linkage was faulty. The cause of the failure was not diagnosed or repaired. The manufacturer
was notified of the failure. The failure mileage was 35, The ignition switch was supposedly
changed, still having trouble starting the car. Difficult to steer, sensors aren't working.

Stationary when trying to start the vehicle, sensor lights comes on when driving, city highway.
The contact stated that the key failed to release from the ignition switch and noticed strong fuel
fumes emitting into the vehicle. However, the failure persisted. The vehicle was not taken to the
dealer after the recalls were preformed. The manufacturer was not made aware of the failure.
The failure mileage was , While driving approximately 35 mph, a second vehicle crashed into the
passenger side of the contact's vehicle. The front and side curtain air bags did not deploy. The
driver suffered back and neck injuries that required medical attention. A police report was filed.
The cause of the failure was not diagnosed. The contact also indicated that the ignition switch
was faulty and the vehicle would suddenly shut off while driving. The manufacturer was notified
of the failures. The VIN was invalid. The failure mileage was 41, I was pulling into the parking lot
of where I work and my engine shut off. I have already had my ignition switch recall completed.
My daughter was driving the car a few days later and the same thing happened to her as well.
The contact stated that the key failed to release from the ignition switch. The contact mentioned
that the vehicle was repaired under NHTSA campaign number: 14v electrical system ; however,
the remedy failed to correct the failure. The manufacturer was made aware of the failure. The
failure mileage was 65, The contact stated after turning off the vehicle, the key became stuck in
the ignition switch. The key remained in the ignition switch until the vehicle was driven because
it failed to release after numerous attempts. On a separate occasion while driving, the traction
control and engine warning lights illuminated intermittently with a reduction in the engine
power. The vehicle was towed to the dealer and currently being diagnosed. The vehicle was
previously repaired under NHTSA campaign number: 14v electrical system however, the remedy
did not correct the problem. The manufacturer was not notified of the issue. The approximate
failure mileage was 82, While making a left turn, the vehicle suddenly shut off and the driver lost
control of the steering causing the vehicle to crash into a parked vehicle. During the incident,
the driver suffered a back injury. The front seat passenger suffered a neck and back injury and
the rear passenger seat occupant sustained a head and right side injury. All occupants received
medical attention. A police report was not filed. The vehicle was taken to the dealer who
diagnosed that the failure was caused by a faulty ignition switch. The ignition switch locks up
after I have put my vehicle in park. I then have to start my car again, foot on brake, move my
shifter to neutral, back to park and hopefully im able to turn the key to off. The steering is a pain
at times to deal with. Especially at slow speeds it jerks sporadically. Also im not sure if this
issue has been recalled but I've read many forums of the ac leaking on the passengers floor
leaving puddles of water. My car does this, through car washes and when it rains. I've also
noticed that you can hear the remaining water flow left behind in the dashboard. I only had this
car since November and have so many problems. If possible, can all recall repairs be performed
on my car to prevent any issue in the future?. The snow caused our car to lose traction which in
turn caused us to hit a guard rail head on while going roughly mph. Our airbags did not go off
even though we hit the guard rail head on. We ended up being perpendicular in the right hand
lane and was hit by a semi truck on the passenger side door. Again, our air bags did not go off
which would make for a total of 4 airbags that were affected. I was unaware of affected air bags I only knew about my ignition switch which was fixed months prior to the accident. The dealer
stated they would issue the second set in October. The consumer called the dealer in October,
and was informed there was a shortage of keys and they did not know when the keys would be
available. This is the second time, after the steering column and ignition switch have been
replaced after I bought it in , that I inserted the key into the ignition and turning the key to the
start position it does nothing. The key then can not be removed from the ignition causing the
car to stay in the "on" position and running the battery down. I believe this is an aftermarket
ignition issue because it was replaced by carmax under my extended warrenty the first time and
now it is doing it again!. I've had several recalls on my car. Air bags, power steering, ignition
switch. I was only able to get 2 of these fixed because the others were not "valid" recalls for my
vehicle. One of the issues the ignition switch recall has is that the car turns off. The car. I don't
know why and I don't know how. I just know, the car turns off. This has been a daily battle for
me. It started a few months before the recall was released and continues to this day. I was
driving across an intersection, the light just turned green, a few cars in front of me. I wasn't
even going 10 mph. I wasn't even going more than 5! Thankfully I was not going so fast that I
could've stopped and he could've passed. Just as I was approaching the lines to cross into the
intersection, my car turned off again. My car is constantly turning off in the middle of rush hour
traffic. Thankfully it's traffic so it's going slow but it has happened that my car will just turn off
in the middle of me actually driving! Mid turn! Do you know how dangerous that is? Why would
you park or stay on a train track? OH, I know, just own a Chevrolet! Thankfully, I have not gotten
stuck on a train track but what I have encountered is just as dangerous. I am constantly driving
around with other people and children. My car constantly turning off, especially in the middle of

the street is a great hazard to myself and my passengers. I fear my life driving this car. Once my
ignition switch was repaired per the recall, I began smelling gas inside and outside of the
vehicle. No check engine light has come on but the smell has been getting worse and worse.
When the car sits for a long or short period of time it has difficulty starting; also since the
ignition switch was replaced an electrical issue began. After parking the vehicle, the key
became lodged in the ignition switch. The parts needed to repair the vehicle were unavailable.
The failure mileage was 74, Car Problems. Ignition Switch problem of the Chevrolet Cobalt 1.
Ignition Switch problem of the Chevrolet Cobalt 2. Ignition Switch problem of the Chevrolet
Cobalt 3. Ignition Switch problem of the Chevrolet Cobalt 4. Ignition Switch problem of the
Chevrolet Cobalt 5. Ignition Switch problem of the Chevrolet Cobalt 6. Ignition Switch problem
of the Chevrolet Cobalt 7. Ignition Switch problem of the Chevrolet Cobalt 8. Ignition Switch
problem of the Chevrolet Cobalt 9. Ignition Switch problem of the Chevrolet Cobalt Electrical
System problems. Ignition problems. Car Will Not Start problems. Instrument Panel problems.
Ignition Module problems. Battery problems. Anti-theft Controller problems. Wiring problems.
Starter problems. It is typically caused by a faulty ignition switch, although there can be other
causes as well. The first one goes to the ECM through the throttle actuator control. The second
ignition voltage circuit the one in question goes through the ignition switch. The check engine
light will be on as well. A bad ignition switch is the most common reason that P will occur. As
the fuse block expands and contracts, it can eventually cause a hairline crack in the wire that
runs from the ignition. Here is a fantastic video that covers this scenario. They all use a fuse
block that is known to do this. The ECM should be last on the list. It is possible a bad ECM
could be the cause. At this point, it would be wise to take your Chevy Cobalt to a mechanic that
is skilled in diagnosing a bad ECM before throwing money away on the problem. This article is
meant to help with diagnosing P in vehicles manufactured by General Motors such as:. It has a
different meaning for other auto manufacturers, so make sure you are using the right article for
your vehicle. Good luck diagnosing P in your Cobalt made vehicle. If there is anything that you
would like to add, please leave a comment below. Thank you! These include stalling issues, not
starting, and no power to the radio or accessories. That is called the lock cylinder. The ignition
switch typically sits directly behind the lock cylinder. It has three main functions. The most
noticeable symptom of a bad ignition switch is stalling. Your Cobalt stalls because the faulty
switch turns off the fuel pump or power to the ignition. When this happens, the engine will not
be able to run until it gets that signal back. If your Chevy Cobalt is starting right up, but then
immediately dies, that is a very good indication that the ignition switch is bad. But, you are
getting it when the starter is engaged. You release the key, and your Cobalt immediately dies. A
bad ignition switch can cause your Cobalt not to start at all. And, it can keep your Cobalt from
starting in a couple of different ways. The engine will just turn over with no spark. The ignition
switch is responsible for sending power to the accessories. So, if you find yourself in a
situation where your Cobalt runs, but nothing else in it works, it may be a bad ignition system
causing your problems. There are a few parts of the electrical system that work without the key
at all for safety reasons, such as the headlights, brake lights, horn, and dome light. Things such
as the power windows but not power locks , sunroof, radio, rear defrost, and climate control are
all going to depend on the ignition switch for power. The opposite of having the power not
going to the accessories, fuel pump, ECM, and ignition is having them continue to get power
even though the key has been turned to the off position. These were a few of the most common
symptoms of a bad ignition switch in your Chevy Cobalt. If there is anything that you would like
to add, please leave a comment below. Thank you for reading, and good luck! Power the
Accessories- This should be what you get when you turn the key to the first position. This
allows you to use the power windows, radio, and any other accessory that is equipped in your
Chevy Cobalt. Ignition- This position activates your ignition system and the fuel pump. At this
point fuel is pressurized at the fuel rails, and the engine is ready to fire the plugs when it turns
over. Starter- This position cranks the starter. Stalling on the Road The most noticeable
symptom of a bad ignition switch is stalling. Starts then Dies If your Chevy Cobalt is starting
right up, but then immediately dies, that is a very good indication that the ignition switch is bad.
Lack of Power to Accessories The ignition switch is responsible for sending power to the
accessories. Battery Draining The opposite of having the power not going to the accessories,
fuel pump, ECM, and ignition is having them continue to get power even though the key has
been turned to the off position. General Motors said last week that it was recalling more than ,
vehicles because of a problem with the ignition switch. But CBS News has learned GM's recall
is coming 10 years after the defect was first discovered and seven years after people began to
die. There was no drinking involved, no other cars on the road. Weather was determined not to
be a factor. No one was wearing a seat belt, but an investigation found the airbags never
deployed, and the ignition switch was found in the accessory position, meaning the car likely

did not have power when it crashed. No power steering, no power brakes, no airbags. Complete
Coverage: General Motors Recall. The girls were in a Chevrolet Cobalt, a vehicle included in that
massive recall of more than , cars just last week, because GM says a heavy key ring or sudden
jarring can switch the car off. A service bulletin was posted to dealers by GM in in case
customers complained, saying "there is potential for the driver to inadvertently turn off the
ignition When CBS News asked last week why the recall wasn't issued a decade ago, the
company said: "The incident rate was very low with no growing trend. It added today: "The
safety of our customers is paramount. Given our present understanding of the cobalt ignition
switch torque capabilities, we have announced a recall. I just don't understand how they can
knowingly put these cars out and still let people drive them. This is my child. This is my baby
girl. Natasha and Amy's deaths are two of six that have been linked to the ignition issue. The
company stopped making the Cobalt in , but there are still more than a half a million on the
road. Share Tweet Reddit Flipboard Email. Last week, General Motors said it was recalling more
than , vehicles after six people were killed in accidents related to a problem with the ignition
switch. But lawyers for the family of one person killed charge GM knew about the defect. GM
said six people had been killed in accidents. On Oct. Croix County, Wis. The parents of the two
teenagers are still searching for answers CBS News No one was wearing a seat belt, but an
investigation found the airbags never deployed, and the ignition switch was found in the
accessory position, meaning the car likely did not have power when it crashed. No one has ever
told him. More than , cars are recalled CBS News Now, in a letter sent to the Department of
Transportation by the family of another person who died in a Cobalt - a year-old nurse in
Georgia named Brooke Melton - lawyers charge GM knew about the ignition defect in The
company declined. Watch Now. Latest tweets from Norah O'Donnell. Ice rink brings Michigan
community together during dark winter. Restaurant owner helps hungry homeless with tamale
purchases. Suleika Jaouad's journey "Between Two Kingdoms". Pandemic keeps couple,
separated by river and border closures, apart. District Court. The settlement names plaintiffs
who had owned some of the more than 2. It addresses economic harm due to resale, repairs,
and other related losses due to the defect. Once the court approves this new settlement, owners
will know exactly what they're entitled to and will be contacted as part of the class. But
moneyâ€”and it's not all that much, relatively speakingâ€”isn't what GM is sorry to lose. It's the
battle over the automaker's pre bankruptcy assets, which originally barred all claims against it
for any vehicles built prior to the bankruptcy. That's typical when a company files bankruptcy,
as the protection built into federal law splits the company into two, in this case Old GM and New
GM. New GM had refused to pay any damages that Old GM was responsible for, such as
someone with a Cobalt who wanted to sue and wasn't part of the prior settlements instead of
someone with a Cobalt. In , when GM settled criminal charges with the U. An appeals court
overturned that ruling in July Months later, a bankruptcy judge found that GM's trust "acted in
bad faith" when it refused to sign a separate settlement that would have triggered the
trustâ€”set up to pay creditors damaged by Old GMâ€”to move the economic harm lawsuit as
an approved claim. GM covered up the ignition-switch defect for 13 years , and the company
only admitted the fault after a small Georgia law firm exposed how the company had secretly
redesigned the switch without changing the part number. The parents of Brooke Melton, a
year-old woman who died in a Chevrolet Cobalt when her car stalled, settled in that lawsuit. GM
settled with the Melton family a second time after the company failed to disclose information
proving the part had been changed. The older, defective switches were manufactured with
torque thresholds that were low enough that the key could slip out of the run position, thereby
disabling the engine, power assists, and safety features that included airbags. This may not be
the final lawsuit. As of March 16, the U. Judicial Panel on Multi-District Litigation, which
consolidates identical cases around the country, listed cases pending against GM for the
ignition-s
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witch defect. Friday's settlement should reduce that amount, but it hasn't eliminated them.
According to Reuters, GM has "resolved or dismissed" some cases under the multi-district
litigation. It's true that in six years, there haven't been many more new claims to be made. The
message, however, is clear: GM is still responsible to pay up for these ignition switches, no
matter when they were installed. New Cars. Buyer's Guide. Type keyword s to search. Today's
Top Stories. Specs Detailed. John Gress Getty Images. The class-action lawsuit claimed loss of
residual value in owners' vehicles because of the defect. GM has recalled more than 2.
Dealership replaces ignition switch on a Chevrolet Cobalt on April 17, General Motors. This
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